EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday Sepember 10th 2002 at 7.30pm.

Present:

	Mr D Johnson
	
	Mr D Bee (Chairman)

	Mr A Martin
	
	Mr M Peck

	Mrs S Woolley
	
	Mrs J Joyce

	Mrs I Gregory
	
	Mr A Martin

	Cllr Hill (LCC)
	
	Mr LA Clayton(Secretary) 

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	None


Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the Chairman.

1.
Matters arising: 

a.
Bus Safety.
Councillor Hill LCC reported that LCC had carried out 2 surveys of the bus route during the year, both of which found there was no overcrowding with spare seats being available. Another survey is to be carried out once the current school term has settled done following the summer break. LCC also stated that as there had been no formal complaints from individual parents it was agreed that a notice should be placed in the Parish Magazine advising parents who are concerned about children’s safety make direct representation to the council.  agreed to request him to ask LCC about the official numbers of travel vouchers that are issued for use on the bus service for school children within the parish. School Parking
Councillor Hill agreed to visit Edenham School and discuss the matter of car parking around the school and of children’s safety etc. with the head mistress.

b. Highways.


i.
There was much debate over the volume of traffic throughout the Parish and especially about the proposals for a foot bridge by the bridge in Edenham and the effect the current road bridge has on traffic calming.Councillor H|ill agreed to pass on the Parish Councils concerns to LCC and make enquiries about the rescent trafic survey that had been caried out. The increase in traffic is an ongoing concern and once results of the traffic survey are available it is hoped to develop a strategy for future action to resolve the matter will be discussedThe secretary reported that Mr Brumfield, LCC Highways Dept, had replied to the Council’s last letter indicating that he would pass on the Parish’s concerns with regard to the proposed widening of the bridge on the A151 in Edenham

ii.
Work has now commenced on improving visibility at the junction of the Scottlethorpe Road with the A151 in Edenham.

d.
Planning.
The Planning Services department are still to arrange a suitable date for their visit to the Parish Council. It is hoped to be before the finacial year end. 

e.
Audit.
The secretary reported that the necessary paperwork had been from the appointed auditors and had been completed by himself and the internal auditor, Mrs Scott patterson, and returned as directed. There has been no comment as yet form the auditor.

f.
Fly Tipping - Elsthopre
The secretary reported that SKDC had been notified of the problem, they had been unable to locate the rubbish and are to contact  Councillor Woolly for directions.

g.
Grimsthorpe Notice Board
The secretary reported that the perspex cover has now been replaced.







h.
Councillors Gregory - Retirement 
Informal Notices had been placed but as yet no interest had been shown. Formal Notice of the vacany will be placed in November, pending which, co-option of a councillor can be considered

i.
Parish Magazine.
 Councillor Joyce and the secretary briefed the meeting on discussions that they had both had with the chairman of the PCC reference the production standards of the Parish Magazine. The secretary volunteered to represent the Council at an editorial meeting to be held to discuss the way ahead. Councillor Martin stated that he would organise a representative of the Village Hall Committee to attend also.

j.
Churchyard Maintenance
Councillor Joyce reported that Edenham PCC had suggested that the Parish Council might wish to take over the task of maintaining the churchyard. This proposal was discussed in depth and it was agreed that although the council are willing to help with financial assistance the task is the responsibility of the PCC. It was agreed that the Parish Council should work together with the PCC to resolve the matter and Councillor Joyce is to pass on the following suggestions to the PCC as possible solutions.

i.
An advertisements is placed in the Parish Magazine for someone to cut the grass on a cash payment basis.

ii.
The PCC consider contracting out the maintenance to a recognised ground maintenance contractor. This option may be more attractive if equipment costs are saved. Councillor.

2.
Financial Matters.
After discussion, Councillor Johnson proposed, seconded by Councillor Peck, it was agreed that the annual grants to Edenham Village Hall/Playing Field (£300-00p) and the PCC(£250-00p) for ground maintenance should be made for this financial year. The secretary is to request a breakdown of how the monies are to be spent. Cheques were signed. The grants will be reviewed again next year, pending suitable resolution to the ongoing concerns over the Churchyard Grass cutting.










Action:   Secretary

3.
Correspondence.
Various correspondences were studied. Secretary is to reply where necessary. Councillor Woolley agreed to represent the Parish Council at the forthcoming Lincs Police Local Forum and raise their concerns over the speed of traffic throughout the Parish especially motorcycles. Local crime and the poor response of the police to such incidents would also be raised on the Parish’s behalf.

4.
Other Business.


a.
Councillor Hill (LCC) advised the meeting about impending changes to the funding of Local Governmet I Rural areas by Central Government with a shortfall of approximately £40 million being estimated for LCC. Councillor Hill agreed to report back to LCC on the concerns of the Parish Council on the effect such cuts would have on what are already considered to be underfunded resources. 









Action;   Councillor Hill(LCC)

b.
Councillor Woolley reported that Lincolnshire Police funding is to be reduced in a similar manner in rural areas with schemes like the local community police officer being a prime target. The parish’s concerns over such proposals are to be raised by Councillor Woolley at the Lincs Police Local Forum.









Action:   Councillor Woolley

c.
Councillor Martin reported that the 2 benches to mark the Jubilee are to be erected in the near future; a selection of crockery for the Village Hall has also been purchased.  

d.
The secretary reported that the Amenity Freighter is to visit the Parish on Saturday 26th October, normal route and times apply.

e.
Councillor Joyce informed the meeting that she had represented the Parish Council at the recent funeral of Mr Fred Felstead, who had kindly made the Parish’s Heraldic Village Signs 


Action:   Secretary. 

5.
Next Meeting.

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will take place in Edenham Village Hall on Tuesday 12th November 2002, at 7:30pm.  To be followed by Charity Trustees Meeting.

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8:50pm

Edenham Parish Council  Meeting -  9th July 2002 

Agenda 
Apologies:

1.
Matters Arising:

a.
Highway Matters.


Reply from Highways Department.

b.
Golden Jubilee



Report on Celebrations.

c.
Planning Services


Update on Visit.


d.
Audit

 


Update
2.
Planning Application



Copy Lawn Farm

3.
Correspondence:

a. 
LCC



 
Capital Grant Aid

b.
Lincs Police



Policing/Best Performance Plan

c.
Environment Agency  

  
Flood Risk Maps.


d.
LCC




School Organisation Plan 2002/2007.


e.
DTLR




Conduct of Councillors.


f.
Lincs Police



Local Policing Forums.


g.
NALC




Race Relations  - Resolution

4.
Other Business:

Information:

Parish Council Meeting Dates for your diary!!!  All Tuesday night at 7:30 pm - Edenham Village Hall

12th Nov 2002   (followed by Charity Trustees Meeting)

14th Jan 2003

11th Mar 2003

13th May 2003
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